
 
                                

Newsletter of the Phantom Flyers R/C Club             http://phantomflyersrc.com 

CLUB OFFICERS                                                   Contact Number 

President – Ed White                                           (636) 441-6431 

Vice President – Herb Johnson                             (636) 579-8062 

Secretary – Jim West                                           (636) 922-1220 

Treasure – Jim Greenwood                                   (636) 577-0569 

Safety Officer – Dave Evans                                  (636) 448-4800 

Field Manager – Don Grzina                                  (314) 409-4771 

Chief Flight Instructor – TBD                                

Activities Chairperson – Jan Jansen                      (314) 921-9420 

Send Membership Renewals to:             

Jim West                                                 

9 Teak Court 

St. Peters, MO 63376 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Board of Directors:                    Work                           Home 

Ed White                                    (314) 232-1479                  (636) 441-6431 

Dan Sundman                             (314) 749-4029                  (636) 352-0150 

Mitch Galatioto                          (314) 234-5141                  (636) 447-5484  

Dave Evans                                      Retired                         (636) 448-4800 
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Phantom Flyers R/C Club 
June 22, 2015 Meeting Minutes 

 
The meeting was called to order by the Club President, Ed White at 7:00pm. There were 10 members in attendance. The 
meeting was held at the club flying field. 
 
Secretary’s Report 
The May, 2015 Meeting Minutes were approved. Club membership is at 47 regular members 
 
Treasurers Report 
The Treasurer reported our current balance and dispersed funds for Club expenses. 
 
Safety Discussion 
There was a glider landing close to the Pavilion. And gilder flying across the road was discussed. 
 
Field Managers Report 
We are approaching the end of the 30 day waiting period for sealing runway cracks. 
 
Runway sealing was discussed 

 Need load rating of trailer tires 

 Talked about scheduling the sealing in September or October 

 Don G. said he would get driveway sealer for the cracks 
 
 Pavilion roof repair was discussed 

 There is a concern that the weather is getting hot 

 Need to budget $1,200 - $1,300  for the repair 

 Need a drip edge to prevent wind damage 

 A motion was made and approved to spend not more than $900 on roofing material 

 A motion was made and approved to spend an extra $400 on labor to install the roof 
 
The field was rolled and it seems to have made a difference. The roller has gotten stuck in low wet spots in the field. In 
cases where you stuck, there is a cable on the wall of the tractor house. Use it and secure it with a padlock. You need 
two people to pull a stuck lawn mower out of the mud. 
 
The white plastic chair was broken and needs to be thrown away. It was found in the middle of the bean field after a 
windy night. 
 
GLSMA Report - presented by Harold Weaver 
Planning is going on for the Extravaganza 
FPV Flyers are flying out of the Pavilion 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Activities Report 

 Innsbrook Fun Fly 

 We choose to maintain the field instead of having the E-FLY. Kevin Cox is planning on having it July 11. 

 The Sportsman /Intermediate Contest was moved to a later date 

 July 18 is the Meet Me in St. Louis Pattern Event will be held in preparation for the Nats.  



 
 
Old Business 
Cub Scout Group Demo was not attended due to bad weather 
 
Open Club Positions - Volunteers Welcome 

 Chief Flight Instructor: Responsible for the oversight of the Club Training Program. (We currently have one 
trainee being trained by Jim West – who could use a little help) 

 
Meeting was adjourned.  

jjw 7/8/2015 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

       

 

 

 



From Ed White: 
  If you consider going to any out of town contests, and I strongly encourage that, here is a list of contests in 

the mid-west (these are all confirmed dates): 

 

2015 Pattern contest dates  

 

* May 2-3 MoKan Pattern Contest at Hillsdale Lake, KS (KC area).   
 
* June 6-7 Broken Arrow, KS 

  

* June 6-7 Peoria, IL  
 
* June 27-28 Pittsburg, KS 
 
* June 27-28  Hoffman Estates, IL 

 
* July 11-12 Wichita, KS 

 
* August 8-9 Omaha, NB 
 
* August 29-30  St. Louis, MO 
 
* Sep. 12-13  Great Bend, KS 

  

* Sep 19-20  Menomonee, WI 
 
* Sep. 26-27  Ft. Scott, KS 

                

 

 

 
                                                       



                           
 

Phantom Flyers R/C Club E-Fly 

July 11, 2015  

  
 

This event has been going since about 2001 and was the catalyst for my membership. 

It can be best be described as gathering electric powered aircraft for a relaxing day of flying. 

The models ranged in size from a micro ducted fan to large warbirds and helicopters. The 

weather was overcast, warm to hot with water puddles left in spots from days of rain. The flying 

started with Dave’s P-47 taking flight and after that models were always in the air! Mark Trent 

preformed his 3D magic that can only be described as amazing. Unfortunately you can’t have 

that much flying going on without a couple of “heavy arrivals”. Dave Evans de Havilland 

Mosquito arrived with force due to loss of visual orientation, damage was light. Brady Young 

wasn’t as lucky with his aircraft. Some awesome flying was done by all but my favorites were 

the P-40 flown by Steve Mizerany, B-25 by Steve Collins and the MD500 helicopter flown Al 

Fernandes. The winner of the Best of E-Fly goes to Steve Collins and his B-25 Mitchell with Al 

Fernandes MD500 helicopter being a close second. 

 

Enjoy the pictures 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Dave Evans’ P-47 heading out for the first flight of the day. 
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Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always  

appreciated.  

Let us know what you are building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

 

Thanks!! 

mailto:kevcox@charter.net

